










Attachment 2

The Executive Committee has held nine meetings since the May 18, 2006 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

Announcements
Due to the renovation of the Fred White building, several offices have moved to University Park (located on Colonel Glenn across from Meijer).  The offices that have moved include: the Office of the Dean, Faculty and Clinical Affairs, the Business Office, Public Relations, Support Operations and Advancement.  
Bio Sci III is scheduled to be completed by November 2007 and White Hall by Spring 2008.
BRAC process
In response to the Air Force’s recently released RFI, a regional approach was being developed.  Requests for information from various departments to assist in support of the RFI, focusing on three key areas – facilities, research and training were obtained, and a proposal was submitted from our region.  The DoD subsequently chose not to proceed with the development of an RFP.
Boonshoft Innovation Fund

A Comprehensive Neuroscience Center has been established with support of the Boonshoft Innovation Fund.  Dr. Tim Cope outlined the center’s purpose and structure.  An inaugural program was held Friday, February 16 at 4:30 p.m. in 101 White Hall with a reception and poster presentation immediately following.

Kettering Fund
$500,000 support has been received to support Proteomics Research.

LCME Self-Study and Site visit
The Boonshoft School of Medicine will launch its self-study in preparation for the Liaison Committee on Medical Education’s (LCME) re-accreditation process this fall, culminating in a site visit in March of 2009.
Montgomery County Healthcare Safety Net Task Force
The task force has been established to recommend an innovative achievable set of strategies to improve and finance a health care safety net for vulnerable populations in Montgomery county.

NCA Site Visit
The University received a very positive review, and has received a full 10 year accreditation.

PHP

PHP has engaged the health care consulting firm of Navigant to help redefine their relationship with the BSOM.  Contracting, GME, strategic planning and programatic and staff development with the BSOM are being discussed.
Provost appointment

Steven Angle, Ph.D., began his new duties as Provost in March, replacing David Hopkins.  Angle was previously the dean of the College of Natural and Agricultural Sciences (CNAS) and director of the Agricultural and Natural Resources Program at the University of California, Riverside, a position he held since 2001 with a faculty appointment at the rank of professor in the Department of Chemistry.
Strategic Plan

There is a need to revisit our strategic plan to enable us to proactively respond to several substantial changes in our environment.  The chairs and associate deans will be contacted in the next several months to initiate this process.
Update on Chair Searches

The search committee for the Professor and Chair for Biochemistry and Molecular Biology has identified some potential candidates and will be interviewing soon.

The search committee for the Professor and Chair of Internal Medicine has met and identified several candidates for interviews.

VA/WSU Recognition Program 
The VA/WSU Recognition Program was held November 16, 2006 at Dayton VA Medical Center.  

V.P. for Research and Graduate Studies appointed
John (Jack) A. Bantle II, Ph.D., began his duties as vice president for research, effective January 2, 2007.
Departmental Announcements 

Family Medicine residency program -- Support from KMC has been withdrawn.  The department is working with GSH and KMC toward a smooth transition.
The department of emergency medicine has received $7 million to support projects in Emergency preparedness.  

Dr. Paula Termuhlen was named the Chief of the Division of Surgical Oncology and will be assuming a leadership position in the cancer program at Miami Valley Hospital.

Cardiology Program – The cardiology fellowship will be closed.  The department of medicine, PHP and the VAMC have initiated the process of establishing a new program with a different configuration and focus.
B. STATE ISSUES:

Medical Board/Educational opportunity

The State Medical Board of Ohio would like to invite medical students and residents to attend their meeting to be held in Dayton.  The purpose is to provide an opportunity for better understanding of the Board’s function (how they work to protect and enhance the health and welfare of Ohio’s citizens through the effective regulation of more than 55,000 licensees).  Chairs were asked to respond to Dr. Part once the date is determined.

Ohio Physician Workforce

A workforce analysis, task force has been formed and will make recommendations regarding Ohio’s needs to the legislature.  This may have specific policy and funding implications. All medical schools in the state are represented on this task force.  The Ohio Board of Regents and the Ohio Council of Medical Deans are working to educate the legislators about physician workforce needs in the State of Ohio.

Wright Mega Center Proposal 

In support of the BRAC, a $60 million proposal led by the Dayton Development Coalition was submitted to the State of Ohio’s Third Frontier Program.  WSU was a major partner.  Unfortunately, The Ohio EDG2E Medicine Center proposal was not funded.  The plan has been re-worked by the partners who are working toward garnering support from the State and DoD.
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